
We returned from the holiday 
period to a rather chilly 
January, and I hope our 
families are managing to cope 
with all the challenges facing 
the country at the moment. 
In College, we have been 
keeping busy and have seen 
our Year 13s through their 
mock examinations as well as 
offering our Year 11 students 

taster sessions for Sixth Form. I spoke to several Year 
11 students following their taster sessions and they 
seemed to have thoroughly enjoyed the experience as 
well as finding it incredibly useful with plans for their 
post-16 studies.

We met with Year 10 and Year 11 parents this month 
and I am pleased with the engagement and feedback 
received with our new drop-in style set up, initially 
trialled with the Sixth Form last term. It is important 
for us to be able to share progress and strategies for 
success with our families and I would like to thank 
staff and parents for helping us achieve this for as 
many of our students as possible.

I am enjoying meeting with students for Principal’s 
Breakfast each week and continue to be amazed 
at some of the conversations I have with them. A 
highlight for me this month was a suggestion from 
the students for a fully accessible college site so that 
any child could benefit from the learning we have to 
offer. Students regularly commend our staff and their 
approachability as well as the care they take to help 
our students individually. There is no doubt that one of 
my proudest moments every week falls on a Tuesday 
morning during Principal’s Breakfast.

I also wish to thank  you for your understanding and 
co-operation with the alternative arrangements on the 
strike day this week. The College will keep in touch 
regarding any arrangements for other upcoming 
strike days. 

Wishing you all a restful week ahead.

Ms Dohel
Principal 

Principal’s Breakfast This Month

As a reminder, please can students check the lost 
property that is currently in the dining area so that 
they can retrieve any lost items ahead of the half-

term break. 
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How can parents/carers help their children cope with exam pressure and 
achieve their potential – while also protecting their mental health?

Listen to their concerns
It is important to understand that your child may well be feeling worried at this time, and that this is normal. 
Encourage them to talk about their concerns and reassure them that their feelings are valid and that you are 
there to support them.

Help with exam preparation practicalities
Helping your child to plan a realistic revision timetable, which breaks the days and subjects down into 
manageable chunks, will reduce their anxiety by increasing their sense of control and confidence. It will also 
help ensure everything is covered.

Encourage healthy routines
Sleeping well, eating regular healthy meals and relaxing are important for everyone’s wellbeing. Encourage 
your child to stick to healthy routines and to make some time for activities they enjoy – such as exercise, doing 
something creative, getting fresh air, or seeing friends - as these help reduce stress.

Relaxation techniques
Focusing on breathing slowly can reduce stress or help your child sleep if they are finding it difficult to unwind. 

Promote a sense of perspective – and don’t add to the pressure
Young people can feel overwhelmed by pressure to achieve high grades in exams. It comes at them from school, 
peers, social media influences and more. So, while it’s normal to want your child to do well, it’s important that 
you avoid heaping on more pressure, and that you help instil a sense of perspective. 

Look out for signs that your child is struggling
While some degree of worry or nerves around exams is to be expected, do be aware of signs that anxiety levels 
may be building. These can include sleep or appetite problems; difficulties with concentration; or physical 
symptoms such as nausea, sweating or palpitations.

Be positive
Let your child know that you believe in them and feel positive about their future. Planning a special treat and 
talking about things they are looking forward to after exams can help them feel positive, motivated and less 
worried.

Exam stress - How can parents help? - BBC Bitesize
Help your child beat exam stress - NHS (www.nhs.uk)
Are You A Parent Fretting Over Your Child’s Exams? | White Swan Foundation
Parents’ Guide To Supporting Children At Exam Time | YoungMinds

William Tweed, 
Mental Health Counsellor and Wellbeing Support

Health and Wellbeing

https://www.bbc.co.uk/bitesize/articles/zckydxs
https://www.nhs.uk/mental-health/children-and-young-adults/advice-for-parents/help-your-child-beat-exam-stress/
https://www.whiteswanfoundation.org/education/exam-stress-how-can-parents-deal-with-it
https://www.youngminds.org.uk/parent/blog/how-to-help-your-child-manage-exam-stress/#:~:text=How%20to%20help%20your%20child%20manage%20exam%20stress,child%20is%20struggling%20...%206%20Be%20positive%20


Before Christmas, the PE department held a student World Cup championship with each tutor group from 
Years 7 - 10. Each tutor group picked the name of a country and competed in qualifying rounds, before moving 
onto the semi-final and the final. This was a fantastic way to celebrate the end of the term, with lots of fun had 
by staff and students alike.

Winning teams:

Blue Ties - Argentina
Red Ties - England

Green Ties - Australia
Purple Ties - Holland

College News

Football teams in Years 7 - 10 have been competing against St Cecelia’s and Ashcroft Technology 
College in a number of recent matches, with the most recent match involving Purple Ties taking 
place on Tuesday, 31 January.

The students bring huge enthusiasm to the pitch and we are really pleased to see their progress.



College News

			   Book Drive

Are there any books at home that your son no longer reads? If so, we 
would love to give them a home in our library! 

Please bring any good quality, unwanted books to our new donation 
box at the entrance to the library, ready for fellow students to enjoy. 

GCSE Resources Available in the Library
The library has CGP subject revision guides and 
revision cards, as well as other supplies including 
blank revision cards for students to make their own 

notes, stationery and paper. 
Free to use for all students preparing for GCSEs!

Reading Challenge

The library is launching a new initiative to get everyone reading more! 

After half term, students will be able to collect EBC Reading Challenge bookmarks from the library. 
Every time you read and return a book, the bookmark will be stamped. Read five books to complete 
your bookmark and be entered into the Library Prize Draw. Each term one lucky winner will be 
chosen at random to win a book token!

Library Monitors

Two Blue Tie students have been working as library monitors since the beginning of this term and 
have been doing a fantastic job at helping to run the library. 

Mr Divac is currently looking for more students to sign up as library monitors. Students will find out 
about how a library works, help to organise books following the library registration system, check 
in and out books that fellow students are borrowing and create fun displays helping to advertise 
the different library offerings. Please talk to Mr Divac at break time to find out more information.

New Manga Arrivals

Recent delivery of Naruto and Attack on Titan!



‘The Student View’ is a digital media literacy 
charity working to create a newsroom in every 
school and ensure all young people become 
critical media consumers and creators. They 
are a team of passionate professionals who 
believe all young people should have the skills 
to determine truthful, reliable and trustworthy 
information online. 51% of the UK’s children say 
they have been exposed to more misleading 
online content in the last year than before 2020, 
often leaving them feeling annoyed, upset, sad, 
angry, attacked or scared.

The Green Tie students spent time talking 
about what it means to work as a journalist and 
how to effectively research a story. Working 
in small groups, students researched key 
issues that affect people living and working in 
Wandsworth and spent time talking with the 
journalists about their working experiences. 
This was a fantastic event that introduced 
students to a new possible career path - 
hopefully we will see some journalists from this 
cohort in the future! 

“On Friday 20th January, twenty Green Tie 
students were invited to take part in a journalism 
workshop organised by a group of professional 
journalists called ‘The Student View’. The 
workshop was run by three experienced 
journalists who each explained what their 
roles entailed. One of the journalists worked for 
the South London Press and another for The 
Financial Times! 

The workshop involved several activities 
including quizzes and the five best techniques 
to use when gathering information for a story. 
We also had time to write an article on issues 
that affect young people living in Wandsworth. 

A large part of being a journalist involves 
experiencing a range of different places, 
people, and perspectives. You may also have 
to travel to areas of conflict and war such as 
the one involving Ukraine and Russia. You may 
also meet famous musicians, actors and sports 
people, which is very cool and exiting. 

Overall, I really enjoyed the workshop, and I was 
engaged throughout, it really was a fantastic 
insight into the world of journalism.’

- Zakir 9SSS

Careers Update



Taking place on 25 April, the TeenTech Roehampton Festival will bring together schools and colleges for 
an exciting interactive programme that will help young people understand the range of opportunities 
across digital, science and technology and the many different entry points. This is a sharply focused 
event that changes perceptions and helps students to understand their own potential and promote 
careers in science and technology. 

The posters above are hyperlinked; please click through to find out further information on the TeenTech 
website. 

Emanuel School Careers and 
Higher Education Convention

On Saturday 28 January, a mix of 15 Year 12 
scholarship pathway students and Yellow 
Tie potential scholarship pathway students 
visited the Emanuel School careers convention, 
accompanied by sixth form staff members. 
Students benefitted from talks regarding their 
graduate employability and were given advice 
regarding applying to competitive universities, 
such as Oxbridge and medical courses. The 
universities and employers, including Google, led 
the conversations and students were extremely 
engaged and made the most of the opportunities 
on offer.

National Apprenticeship Week

Please click here to access a guide to National 
Apprenticeship Week. It provides all the 
information that you need to understand the 
process of obtaining an apprenticeship, from 
how to research and find an apprenticeship, the 
application process, and the pros and cons of an 
apprenticeship. 

https://teentech.com/festivals/roehampton/
https://teentech.com/festivals/roehampton/
http://National Apprenticeship Week
https://ernestbevin.london/wp-content/uploads/2023/01/The_Parents_Guide_to_National_Apprenticeship_Week_2023_2_.pdf
https://ernestbevin.london/wp-content/uploads/2023/01/The_Parents_Guide_to_National_Apprenticeship_Week_2023_2_.pdf


Sixth Form Taster Day
Yellow Tie students recently had the chance to 
experience being a Sixth Former for the day; 
attending A-level taster classes and finding out 
what life is like at the EBC Sixth Form. 

Choosing the subjects to study at A-level is always 
a big decision, and so this day was designed to 
shed some light on the content of each course and 
help students to think about which subjects really 
interest them. 

On the right we share some photographs from the 
Art and Design taster session. 

Monday 13 - Friday 17 February
Half Term - College Closed for Students

Thursday 23 February
Sixth Form Parents’ Evening

Monday 27 February
Year 11 Mock Exams Start

Wednesday 1 March
Year 9 Options’ Evening

Thursday 9 March
Year 9 Parents’ Evening

Key Dates Dressmaker’s Dummy Request!

Do you have a spare dressmaker’s dummy 
that you no longer use? 

If you do, please consider donating it to EBC! 
The Creative Arts department is seeking one 
to use for an upcoming class project; any 
help with this will be greatly appreciated. 

Thank you!

Second-hand Uniform Donations

We are still accepting second-hand uniform 
donations.

If you have any items of uniform or PE kit that your 
son has grown out of or no longer needs, please 
donate this in the collection box at main reception. 
This allows us to reuse the clothing and help out 
other students who may need new uniform items. 

Thank You

Thank you to all our wonderful students and 
their families for the generous food bank 
donations. The donations were very much 
appreciated by Earlsfield Food Bank. 

Fundraising on Odd Socks Day also raised a 
total of £175 for CARAS, a local charity who 
supports refugees and asylum-seekers in 
South-West London. 

Thank you all for your generosity.



This winter we are seeing high levels of flu, 
COVID-19 and scarlet fever. Here are some simple 
steps and guidance we received from Wandsworth 
Council that parents can take to help protect their 
families and those around them. 

Hand hygiene 
Regularly washing hands in soap and warm water 
for 20 seconds or using hand sanitiser when out and 
about can help you and your child to stay well and 
not pass on germs. 
 
Catching coughs and sneezes 
Use a tissue to catch coughs and sneezes and then 
bin it before washing your hands with soap and 
water or hand sanitiser. Teaching children this habit 
and providing them with tissues will help them to not 
pass on germs when they are unwell. 
Free online resources are available to teach your 
child about good hygiene habits. 

Get vaccinated 
Flu can be very unpleasant and sometimes lead to 
more serious illness. Flu vaccination is still available 
to those who are eligible and offers the best 
protection against the virus. 
 

Eligible children include:
•	 children aged 2 and 3 on 31 August in 2022 
•	 all primary school-aged children; some 
secondary school-aged children 
•	 some children aged 2 to 17 years with long-
term health conditions. 
For more information visit Child flu vaccine - NHS 
(www.nhs.uk)
For adults, both flu and COVID-19 vaccinations 
remain available, please visit the link.

Utilise resources about winter illness
 Most winter illnesses can be managed at home and 
NHS UK has lots of information available to parents:
•	 Information about flu symptoms and treating 
them at home
•	 Information about COVID-19 in children
•	 Information about scarlet fever symptoms 
and managing the illness
•	 Information about fevers in children and how 
to manage them
Also visit SWL NHS website for vaccinations and our 
council’s website for public health advice on Winter 
wellness. 

Please click on the image to be taken to the website.

Community Notices

https://www.e-bug.eu/early-years-teaching-resources
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/vaccinations/child-flu-vaccine/
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/vaccinations/child-flu-vaccine/
https://www.nhs.uk/live-well/seasonal-health/keep-warm-keep-well/
https://www.nhs.uk/
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/flu/
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/flu/
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/coronavirus-covid-19/symptoms/coronavirus-in-children/
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/scarlet-fever/
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/scarlet-fever/
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/fever-in-children/
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/fever-in-children/
https://www.southwestlondon.icb.nhs.uk/find-nhs-services/vaccinations/
https://www.wandsworth.gov.uk/health-and-social-care/public-health/your-health/winter-wellness/
https://www.wandsworth.gov.uk/health-and-social-care/public-health/your-health/winter-wellness/
https://www.a2ndvoice.com/



